

## A LEADING AMERICAN UNIVERSITY WITH INTERNATIONAL REACH OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

March 2, 2017

Mr. Loup Castaneda Communications Coordinator Pomona College 550 N. College Avenue Claremont, CA 91711

Dear Mr. Castaneda:

Please add my name as President of Western Kentucky University to the impressive list of supporters for the DACA pledge of support. I have reviewed the statement along with a list of other participating institutions, and would be proud to add Western Kentucky University to the list. Please let me know if you need any further information or action from me.

Thank you for your support of this important initiative. Our international students are feeling considerable anxiety and uncertainty these days. Sentiments like those reflected in the DACA statement help offer some assurance that our universities care and do all we can to act in their personal best interest. Keep up the good work.

Sincerely.

Gary A∖ Ransdel

GAR:sh

xc: Dr. David Lee, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs
Ms. Stephanie Sieggreen, Executive Director of International Enrollment Management